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Researcher and park staff met at the park and discussed locations where the study 
transects could be located. Ten transects in five treatment areas (total of fifty sampling 
plots) have been established and vegetation data collected. The vegetation data are 
being analyzed this winter. A literature review is underway. There were originally 18 
photo points located within the park. Park staff relocated the original photo points and 
GPS’ed the locations, took digital photos that can be attached to the GIS files.  Park 
staff is currently digitizing the 1996 and 2001 photos and these photos will be attached 
to the GIS files. The original hand mapped locations of each year’s progress are being 
compiled and will be heads-up digitized into GIS files.  
 

Number of students participating in this project:  undergraduates, graduate students, 
degrees conferred. 

One graduated student, one undergrad 
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